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Christians live not in ĩemselves, but in 
Christ and in ĩeir neighbĦ. Oĩerwise ĩey 
are not Christians. They live in Christ 

ĩrough faiĩ, in ĩeir neighbĦ ĩrough love. 
Martin Luther, ñThe Freedom of a Christianò 

(Lutherôs Works, vol. 31, p.371) 

 

 

We know love by ĩis, ĩat he laid down his life fĦ usČ
and we ought to lay down our lives fĦ one anoĩer.  
How does GodĎs love abide in anyone who has ĩe wĦldĎs 
goods and sĤs a ģoĩer Ħ sister in nĤd and yet  
refuses help? Little children, let us love, not in wĦd  
Ħ spĤch, but in truĩ and action. (1 John 3:16-18) 

 
 

You may choose to see the articles and letters in this newsletter as simply 
information that is being passed on and sometimes ministries passed over. OR you 
may see in these words stories of Godôs love poured out through the people and of 
your church. You may also see opportunities for you to grow in that same love.  

This is a love letter from your church.  
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A Word from Pastor Trump 
What does the future hold?  

This is another article that must begin by saying ñwe just do not know.ò Your church 
staff, congregational council, and other leaders are working hard to arrive at answers. 
The world is going to be operating differently for some time and churches certainly 
will continue to be affected. There are many questions about worship.  

When will we worship again in person? We do not know.  

Who is making the decision? A task force with staff, doctors from our church, 
and the council president.  

What factors are being considered? We are informed by Synod and ELCA recommendations, as well as 
information from DHEC, CDC and more. There is a lot of information out there. We have agreed that we will 
not worship in person before there is a 14 day ñdownturnò in the numbers. We have asked the doctors on the 
task force to help decipher the statistics.  

What will change in worship? Possibly a great deal. The following changes are likely:  

¶ There may be an extra worship service, so that we can LIMIT the number of people in the sanctuary at any 
time. We will have to get people to ñcommitò to which service they plan to attend.  

¶ Seats will be marked off so that we sit apart from those who are not in our families.  

¶ We will ask people to wear masks.  

¶ We will ask people to not gather and talk after church except at safe distances.  

¶ We will not pass the peace physically.  

¶ Offering will be at the door so that the plates are not passed from hand to hand.  

¶ Everything will be in your bulletins so that we do not touch hymnals.  

¶ Singing may be extremely limited if there is any at all. This sounds drastic but the statistics about the 
spread of particles while singing are significant.  

¶ There will be no choir for now. Rehearsals are too risky.  

¶ Communion will be in the aisle, one at a time with pre-poured cups.  

¶ We must remind people that if they are uncomfortable taking communion at this time they are in no way 
required to do so. God is gracious.  

¶ Surfaces that can be touched will be cleaned between services.  

Will we continue to offer a recorded service? Yes. All people may not feel comfortable coming to wor-
ship in person. In fact, we hope to continue some sort of recorded service long term.  

As your pastor I must stress that if anyone is uncomfortable coming to worship that we respect that decision, 
and in no way are pressuring people to do so. Help us to know who you are so that we can continue to reach 
out in other ways.  

What about other activities in the church? Until we are worshipping in person there will be no other 
activities held in the church. What about other groups after we are in worship together? What about other 
groups then? Groups such as Lutheran Men, WELCA, and quilters may make their own decisions but are 
asked to follow all social distancing guidelines.  
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How Can You Serve? 
There are many important things you can do to serve your neighbors and your church community at this time. 
This newsletter includes many of them.  

¶ Watch your churchôs worship online via the e-news that you receive or simply go to the website.  

¶ Tell others about the ways to see your church worship online. This is a TREMENDOUS opportunity.  

¶ Continue to support your church through your faithful giving. You may give automatically or mail in a 
check.  

¶ Join in one of the ZOOM faith sharing and learning opportunities your church is offering. There is no bet-
ter time to do so. It is so easy.  

¶ Call someone! Reach out just to say hello! Just as you would greet someone on Sunday, call them and say 
hi. Do not assume someone else is doing so. Do not just wait to BE CALLED.  

Cares Act Support 
We are pleased to report that St. Andrewôs Lutheran Church has been approved to receive more than 
$56,000 in funding through the federal governmentôs Payroll Protection Program (the PPP). The PPP is a 
component of the larger Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES Act) intended to allow 
small businesses to retain employees during the economic downturn caused by the coronavirus and the relat-
ed shutdowns. The proceeds come in the form of a loan, but, if the funds are used for payroll (i.e. employee 
retention), utilities, and mortgage interest during the eight-week period following the loanôs inception, the 
full amount of the loan will be forgiven.  Our intention is to keep all staff members on payroll for the time 
being and, accordingly, the loan should be forgiven, essentially making it a federal grant. Thanks to those in-
volved in securing this funding for the church. 

While we are grateful for the federal support, it does not cover all of our ongoing expenses. During this time 
please remember to continue to support your church. Your gifts make possible all the ways we are working to 
remain connected and offer worship, study, community, and care. You may give online, or simply mail in a 
check. It has never been easier to make your contributions electronically and you can set up automatic recur-
ring gifts and review your online giving history from anywhere you have internet access. Click here for more 
information and a link to the online giving portal. Of course, if you have been directly affected financially by 
this pandemic, our prayers are with you, and your church understands if under those circumstances 
someone's giving must drop off. 

Letter to the Editor 
Dear Friends: I am a newspaper editor, but I wanted to write a "letter to the editor" for our church. I wanted 
to talk about what I am receiving from on-line Bible study at this time.  Pastor Trump's Wednesday evening 
Bible study sessions create a needed respite for me from the anxiety and isolation of coronavirus. The weekly 
gatherings temper my obsession with the latest COVID-19 case numbers or alarming discoveries and remind 
me again of God's love and presence. The meetings also cause me to consider in new and deeper ways the 
scriptures I have read for years. Last week, one of the regular participants mentioned he had been nervous 
about the sessions because he doesn't have a scholarly understanding of scriptures. His words captured my 
apprehension and, I suspect, of others in the class. I have come to believe that we're all seeking the same 
thing, to hear what God may be telling us in this day and time. I find few silver linings in our global pandemic. 
But I have been able to walk more (I've lost 15 pounds!) and to finish a 1,000+ page book. I'm also able to par-
ticipate in the 6 p.m. Wednesday Bible study. If I had to drive somewhere to attend, I couldn't make it. But 
now, I'm completing my workday just a few minutes before the study starts. It's been a blessing in these chal-
lenging times.  - Paul Osmundson 
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Family Promise News 
St. Andrew's Lutheran was scheduled to host families in the Family Promise Program the week of May 10 - 

17.  Obviously, we weren't able to host families, but Family Promise has continued to serve and help families 

experiencing homelessness and in need of support.   

St. Andrew's has donated $600 to Family Promise to help cover hotel and food costs for the families in the 

Family Promise Program. This represents what the church would have spent hosting the families had they 

stayed in the church during our designated host week. 

Just like numerous other organizations, Family Promise needs financial assistance. They were able to qualify 

for the COVID 19 paycheck protection program, but their main fundraiser, the Family Promise Gala, was 

postponed. Many of us have been hurt economically during this time, but there are those of us who have not. 

Please consider making a financial donation or donating gift cards from Walmart, grocery stores, gas sta-

tions, and restaurants to Family Promise. Donations can be made to the church or directly to Family Prom-

ise. 

 

Congratulations! 
Some of the best and brightest students in the Clemson University College of Engi-

neering, Computing and Applied Sciences received congratulatory packages in the 

mail this month, a recognition of their outstanding work in several areas, including 

academics, character, leadership and research. Tom Birdsong received the Samuel 

B. Earle Award. 

Dr. Samuel B. Earle was director of the Engineering Department from 1911 to 1933 

and dean of the School of Engineering from 1933 to 1950. The Samuel B. Earle 

Award is given in his honor to the most outstanding senior in engineering on the 

basis of scholarship and character. 

Anand Gramopadhye, the collegeôs dean, said the awardees represent the next gen-

eration of engineers and scientists who will take on the grand challenges of the 21st century. 

In addition, Tom was recently engaged on May 16 to Ellie Hadden-Ford. Tom asked the big question in Chapel 

Hill, North Carolina where Elly finished her degree in neuroscience and computer science  as Tom completes 

his work at Clemson.   

Congratulations Tom! 

 

Yard Clean Up - Saturday, June 13 

8:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.  
Bring hand tools: rakes, loppers, gloves.  

Bottled water will be provided.  

Breakfast biscuits, OJ and coffee at 7:45 a.m.  
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Congratulations to Our Graduates! 
Kaitlyn Berger graduates from River Bluff High School and will attend Winthrop University in the Fall. 

Erin Daly graduates from AC Flora High School and will attend College of Charleston in the Fall. 

Bailey Derrick graduates from River Bluff High School and will attend Lander University in the Fall. 

Peyton Player graduates from Spring Hill High School and will attend Clemson University in the Fall. 

Kaylee Schodowski graduates from Dutch Fork High School and will attend Anderson University in the 

Fall. 

Ella Shealy earned a Bachelor of Science from the University of Illinois-Chicago. 

Chase Paschal earned a Bachelor of Science in Biology from Presbyterian College and will be starting the 

Doctorate Program at PC School of Pharmacy. 

Maddie Derrick earned a Bachelor of Arts in Sociology with a minor in Social Work from Winthrop Univer-

sity (She graduated in December, 2019) 

Samuel Trump graduated from Vanderbilt University School of Medicine. He will begin his residency at 

the Chicago University Hospital working in Internal Medicine.  

Peyton Player  Kaylee Schodowski  Erin Daly  

Bailey Derrick  Kaitlyn Berger  



Pajama Time 
Many of lifeôs patterns have been disrupted for the past couple of 
months. Weôre thinking more than twice before we decide to venture 
away from home. Weôre spending far less time in the company of others. 
That can feel deeply isolating.  So we are very grateful not only for the 
chance to hear Godôs Word sung and prayed and preached online from 
St. Andrewôs each Sunday, but also for the weekly gathering of the 
ñpajama timeò kids from the congregation each Tuesday evening. Keith 
looks forward to that online get-together  each week. When asked what 
he likes about that gathering, Keith said ñI just like to see them, because 
I love them all. I like the stories and the funny puppet. I miss Sunday 
School, and maybe Pastor Trump.ò  We are so grateful for all the adults and kids who make this weekly online 
gathering possible. It is keeping Keith and us better connected to a wonderful community of faith. ð Brian 
Peterson 

Prayer Group  
Dear St. Andrewôs Church Family, 
Mike and I miss you all and are so thankful for the opportunity to connect in the various ways that our leaders 
have made possible for us. When I first read about the opportunity for the prayer group, it was before COVID-
19 and was focused on prayer during Lent. I loved the idea as I thought how special it would be to take a few 
minutes in the middle of the week to connect with those who love and care about each other, in addition to giv-
ing us the opportunity to serve others through prayer. Each week that I have been able to join, those few 
minutes have reconnected me and grounded me in what is really important. I will compare it to understanding 
the importance of deep breathing, it calms and centers us - just as the opportunity to pray with others does for 
me. I am thankful that the prayer group is continuing especially during this unprecedented time in our histo-
ry.  -  James Ann Sheley 
 

Sunday School  

The Grace Upon Grace Sunday School class,  even though a virtual platform and not in person, has been a 
needed "constant" amidst all the changes that the pandemic has brought about. I'm thankful for the ability to 
connect with my church friends on Sunday mornings and discuss our faith, the gospel lessons, and just talk 
through some of the goods, bads, and uglies of everything that is going on in our lives right now. I long for the 
day when we're given the GO to be back together in our church home, but for now, sitting in my pajamas with 
my computer in my lap on Sunday mornings will have to do. And I feel blessed that we're able to still be 
"together" via virtual platforms like Zoom for Sunday School and other church activities. - Paige Gates 

Youth Group 
ñI have really enjoyed the many ways SALC has been using 
zoom to keep us connected. Iôve been a part of the Bible 
studies on Wednesday, youth group on Sundays and the 
occasional girls group! I think Christine is doing an amaz-
ing job at keeping us all connected through the various ac-
tivities sheôs planned such as a scavenger hunt and a movie 
night! I miss being at church but Iôve found a lot of comfort 
in having these zoom nights!ò  - Kaylee Schodowski 
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Lots Going on at SALC via Zoom! 


